
 

 

ROYAL SCHOOLS MEMORANDUM 2022 – TERM 2 NR 1  

SCHOOL: ROYAL SCHOOLS SKY CITY  

TO: ALL PARENTS 

FROM: MRS BOTES 

SUBJECT: TERM 2 – IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

DATE: APRIL 5, 2022 
  

Dear parent/guardian, 
 
Welcome back to all our learners, parents and staff. I hope all learners are well rested and 
ready for a very busy term 2. 
 
Our school is already buzzing with laughter and excitement and it really warms my heart to hear 
and see all of this.  
 
As we have quite a few short weeks ahead of us, it is extremely important that learners do not 
stay at home unnecessarily, I have noted that (despite sending communication several times 
last term) many learners were allowed to stay at home last term after the test series. I plead with 
you to not allow the learners to stay at home as we really need to ensure that all learners 
complete the curriculum in order for them to do well in the exams and tests. (This in particular 
happened with the high school learners.) No child can tell you there is no school unless you 
receive a letter via email/D6 connect/Whatsapp groups. After exams formal schooling will 
resume to complete all the term’s work. 

 
Our Grade 12 afternoon extra classes and Saturday classes will resume next week. All Grade 
12’s must attend these classes. 

 
We will issue Term 1 reports to Parents only on Saturday (09 April 2022) from 08:00 – 10:00. 

No learner will receive a report. Parents will sign that they have received the report. 
 
Should you be unable to meet with your child’s educator on Saturday, please ensure that you 

schedule a meeting for Monday – Thursday from 14:00 – 16:00 with your child’s educator. 

 
All learners should now have their school email addresses and be on Google Classroom. We 
will make use of Google Classroom on a regular basis as discussed previously. 
Quizzes will be done on Google Classroom as well, so please ensure that your child is 
connected. I you have any problems with Google Classroom, please email Mr S Botes 
(sbotes@royalschools.co.za) or myself (ebotes@royalschools.co.za) so that we can assist you. 
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I have noted that many parents are not registered on D6 Connect. Please ensure that you are 
registered (invites were sent via email last term). Many learners are on the WhatsApp groups 
instead of parents. This results in parents not receiving communication. Should you not be on a 
WhatsApp communication group please contact Ms Grieb (Primary School) 
sgrieb@royalschools.co.za , Mrs Pottier (Pre-School) apottier@royalschools.co.za or Mr 
Rossouw drossouw@royalschools.co.za to assist you. 
 
Now for some exciting news: 
 

- Rugby trials take place tomorrow in Kempton Park (invited learners only) 

- Sports (Soccer, netball, volleyball and cross country) will start next week. Learners must 

wear the proper and correct sports uniform for sports practice. 

- Annual Easter Egg Hunt for Grade RRR – Grade 12 learners will take place on Thursday 

14 April 2022. 

- We are also having an Easter raffle at a cost of R10. We will have one raffle per school 

i.e. Pre-School, Primary School and High School. Raffles can be purchased as from 

tomorrow. Raffles will be available for purchase on Saturday as well. 

Winners will be announced on Thursday 14 April 2022. 

- Funny socks and tie day on Thursday 14 April 2022. Learners can wear different socks 

and ties with their school uniform on the day. Cost will be R5 per learner and a can of 

non-perishable food (baked beans etc) as we are starting with our winter social project. 

 
School will close at 14:00 this week Tuesday – Thursday and 13:30 on Friday. 

Thereafter normal school times will be in place. 
 
  
Kind regards 
 
 

 
Mrs E Botes 
Executive Principal 
0820623983 
ebotes@royalschools.co.za 
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